Mr. A. A. Schabinger, Director
Basketball Educational Bureau
209 South State Street
Chicago, Illinois

Dear "Schabie":

We have but one copy of the Indiana-Kansas basketball film, and that is owned by the National Collegiate Athletic Association. I sent this one copy to Mrs. Alice K. Griffith for her inspection. Doubtless she will return the same in a very short while.

Harold Olsen is Chairman of the Basketball Committee, and while I have no qualms at all about loaning it to you, I believe that Harold would not want to pass it out to different groups for a showing unless there was some definite connection with the National Collegiate.

Frankly, Schabie, the pictures are not clear, and although the photographing might have been the best that the operator could do on that occasion, yet they are not nearly as good as Chuck's film. We saw some of Chuck's work on the Southern California-Rice game, and compared them with the Indiana take, and ours are not so good.

However, if you feel that this is a special occasion, I would take the responsibility and send them to this fellow, but I would rather not unless it was a special favor to you. I think Ole knows you well enough that he would have no objection, but we would not want to do it as a regular practice.

Branch McCracken had the films for a while, then Ole had them, and then we sent them to St. Clair at Southern Methodist. I have been wanting to have them here for a showing, but just as soon as they arrived we mailed them to Mrs. Griffith. So our boys have not had a chance to see them at all; I mean the boys who played last year against Indiana. But perhaps it is just as well because someone has said they "just can't get Indiana off their minds", and maybe this would not do them any good.

With all good wishes, I am.

Sincerely yours,